Experiences of
physical punishment
As described by
primary school children
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What could make things better?
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This booklet draws on responses from students
aged 8-12 years who participated in my annual
Student Voice Postcards initiative via their school.

Quotes are unedited and appear in students’ own
handwriting, in response to open-ended questions
about their lives.

Since commencing this initiative in 2019, | have received
46,683 postcards from South Australian students aged
8-12 years, across 487 Government, Catholic, and
Independent primary schools.

These postcards have enabled me to better understand
what children are doing, what matters to them, and
what concerns they have. The postcards are just one
way to ensure South Australia is meeting its obligations
under the United Nations Convention on the Rights of
the Child, specifically in relation to providing children
with opportunities to express their views on all matters
affecting them (Article 12).

For further information visit
https://commissionerspostcards.com.au/

251 Morphett Street, Adelaide SA 5000 @ccyp_sa
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